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We are having a one-day convention on Sunday, June 6th 

from 9am until approximately 3:30 pm at the Bear Lake 

Camp. A continental breakfast will be served prior to the 

memorial service, which will begin at 10 am.     

It has been an exciting month with getting everything       

together for the convention and with some of the clubs   

going back to having in-person meetings. The last cabinet 

meeting of the year is coming up on April 21st.  Elections 

and all things that say summer are here. Many of the clubs 

will be out the next couple of weeks collecting for White 

Cane.  This will be the first fund raiser in a year for some 

clubs.  Good luck to all and have fun!    

 Membership has been over the top this year. So many of 

the clubs are on the plus side. All of the hard work the 

membership has done is paying off.                                     

Getting all of these new members involved in the workings 

of the club is  vital in keeping them as a a member.    By                                                                     

getting all of your new members to sign up for the convention they would get to see the Bear Lake Camp 

and save $ 15.00 on the registration fee. A Win/Win!                                                                              

Now is the time when we all have to push forward a little harder in order to make things work. Being off 

or gone for this past year requires a little more effort on our part to start again. Not all of the goals have 

been lost. Some can still be made for this year. 

Thank you.  

DG 11A-2 

Leo 





1st Vice District Governor’s Notes 
Spring is finally here, and I can tell just by looking at the 

weather forecast for snow that it must be April in Michigan!  

We are in the final quarter of this Lions year, so it is fitting 

that it is the season of renewal and growth.  I hope that all 

clubs in the District are starting to plan for their spring and 

summer projects.  With the warmer weather and being able 

to be outside, hopefully your events will be able to happen. 

If your club does not have any coming up and you are     

looking for some way to serve;   Leader Dogs for the Blind        

has a fundraiser going on right now called “Dollars for Dogs” which is an extremely easy way for you to help 

them raise money and get the word out in your community about them and everything that they do.  If you 

are interested, contact Lion Beth Slade at Leader Dogs for more information.  Looking for   another way to 

serve?  Lions Bear Lake Camp is opening back up and need help cleaning up and getting everything ready for 

the camping season.   Clubs or individuals can sign up to do a project.  If you go to their website,              

bearlakecamp.org, they have a work bee tab that you can find all the necessary information.  If your whole 

club wants to come out (Thank you Shelby Township!) arrangements can be made for larger projects as 

well.  If your community supports it, White Cane Week is coming up at the end of the month.  This is a great 

way to get out in your community and raise some money for your club and to raise awareness for White 

Canes and what they symbolize.   

I am still looking for committee sign up sheets.  I know that I had put a deadline of March, but I believe I 

have only received 13 back so the District really could use you next year.  If you are interested in serving at 

all, please fill one out and send it to me.  I have met with a few clubs but if there are other clubs out in the 

District that would like me to come for a visit, please contact me and let me know. I would be more than 

happy to attend either in person or virtually. 

I will talk to you next month.   

1st VDG Jim, Jr. 



Dear Lions, Lioness and LEOS, 

Spring is finally here!  I hope that you all had a blessed easter with your     

families and are enjoying the nice weather that we are having. 

In February, I attended the Lions of Michigan Forum, which was held virtually 

on Zoom for the first time.  The turnout was great and the speakers were very 

informative.  It was good to see so many of you attending the forum.  I also 

visited the Royal Oak Lions Club virtually.  They are completing service        

projects for their community and raising funds for the charities that we      

support.   

In March I attended the Novi Loins Club meeting, which was also held via 

Zoom.  I welcome your invitation to attend club meetings to find out what all 

of the clubs are doing in the district. 

On another note, I have rescinded my acceptance of the nomination made by 

the Novi Lions Club for my candidacy for the office of 1st Vice District  

Governor for District 11-A2 for the year 2021-2022.  I will be making my residence in Western Pennsylvania.  

I want to thank all of you for your friendship and support over the past six years.  I will continue on as a 

member of our great organization and I look forward to keeping in touch with all of the great Lions, Lioness 

and LEOS in District 11-A2.   

I wish you all continued success and fellowship in the pursuit of our motto, “We Serve”. 

Yours in Lionism, 

Elliott Hilton—2VDG 



Many thanks to 

Lion Larry Cole, 

Membership 

Statistician, for 

providing this 

information.. 

The Beverly Hills Lions Club welcomes Christian Thiele, sponsored by Gordon McMullen 

The Beverly Hills Lions Club welcomes Lisa Thiele, sponsored by Gordon McMullen 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Carl Weinreich, sponsored by Tammi Graber 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Carrie Weinreich, sponsored by Tammi Graber 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Catherine Biland, sponsored by Tangela Bonnay 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Glen Zampaglione, sponsored by Kimberly Irvine 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Heather Williams, sponsored by Kellie Dooge 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Kim Harrold, sponsored by Sue Cipriano 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Kimberly Ostrowski, sponsored by Laura Szymanski 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Maureen Vitale-Wartian, sponsored by Laura Szymanski 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Rebecca Messerli, sponsored by Kimberly Irvine 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Rich Harrold, sponsored by Sue Cipriano 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Susan Smoger, sponsored by Laura Szymanski 



What’s Going On Around the District?? 

The Mount Clemens Lions Club recently awarded their 

annual scholarship to a deserving student, Lucas Graber.  

Despite the COVID Pandemic, the club was able to  raise 

funds and provide Lucas with a much-needed $2500 

scholarship!  Nice work!!! 

Volunteers gathered at the Bear Lake Camp recently to 

install brick pavers.  Many of the pavers have the 

names of Lions who have given generously of their 

time and resources to the camp and to their respective 

districts.  The campers will very much appreciate this 

capital improvement as sessions resume.  Where there 

is a need, there is a Lion!! 



The Richmond Lions Club recently received a generous memorial donation from the family of 

long-time Lion Ron Rybar who passed away on October 24 of last year.  The gift of $1000 has 

been given to the Bear Lake Camp.  Shown here (from L to R) are PDG and bear Lake Camp 

Board Member Rich Pfeiffer , District Governor Leo Schaefer, Club Vice-Chair Bob Szalka and 

President Keith Rengert.  

The Richmond Lions Club is busy            

collecting for White Cane.  Shown here 

are co-chairs Bob Szalka and John         

Malburg. 
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